TG 7R Government of India
T AT Ministry of Railways
o4 71E (Railway Board)

RBA No.11/2022
No. 2018/AC-1I/21/2/ARPAN New Delhi, dated |0 .02.2022
PFA
Western Railway
Mumbai

Sub:- Replacement of BSR code with IFSC code in e-pension debit
scrolls.
Ref:i- 1. PFA/WR’s letter no. Pension/05372/E789/ARPAN- PSBs
/escroll/ 1 dated 5-07-2021.
2. Board’s letter of even no. dated 18.11.2021.
3. RBI's letter No. DGBA.GBD/S-1053/45.01.001/2021-22
dated 7.12.21.

*FKEX

Please connect letters cited at (1) and (2) above on the said subject.
RBI, vide letter cited at (3) ibid has confirmed that all banks disbursing Railway
pension have been advised suitably in the matter.

You are therefore advised to carry out necessary software modification

in the reconciliation module of ARPAN portal accordingly.
(BA\{M ?/ it

(Ajay Bartwal)
Joint Director Finance/CCA
Railway Board

DA:letter (3) above

Copy to: 1. PFAs/all ZRs and PUs for information.
2. RBCC for uploading in the website
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RESERVE BANK OF INDIA

www.rbi.org.in
DGBA.GBD/S-1053 /45.01.001/2021-22 December 07, 2021

The Officer-on-Special-Duty/Accounts
Railway Board

Ministry of Railways

Rail Bhavan, Rafi Marg

New Delhi -110 001

Dear Sir

Replacement of BSR code with IFSC code in e-pension debit scrolls.

Please refer to your letter No.2018/AC-11/21/2/ARPAN dated November 18, 2021 received
by us on November 29, 2021. As advised by your good office, we have forwarded the
letter to all pension paying banks disbursing Railway pension for necessary action. This

is for your kind information.

Yours faithfully,

Al

(Sidhaarth A).
Manager
Encl.; as above
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